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Procs bill of the estate of JAMES ROBINSON deceased December 23rd 1848

one note on 

J. J. SMITH
E. B. ROBBINS
JACKSON SMITH
JAMES B. HARDRICH 
DAVID HUDSON 
HEZEKIAH SANDERS 
JOHN M. HARDIN 

The above notes and accounts are in co-partner between JOSEPH LEONARD and said 
JAMES ROBISON, deceased.

one note on 

ELIJAH J. NUNN 
ROBERT DOUGLAS 
ROBERT HAMILTON 
AARON BRYANT
ANSE LANE
ARON [AARON] BRYAN 
JOHN H. CURRY

We the undersigned certify that the above is a true inventory of the personal 
estate of JAMES ROBISON deceased as shown us by JOHN S. ROBISON administrator 
including notes and accounts this 23rd of December 18th 48.

JOHN DARLEY 
JAMES DARLEY 
THOMAS C. PARKS
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Inventory of estate

JAMES ROBINSON

January 1849

Recorded Book D 
Folio 65
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State of South Carolina 
Chester District 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS that we JOHN ROBINSON, THOMAS PARK, and ALLEN 
MAYFIELD are holden and firmly bound unto PETER WYLIE Esquire ordinary for the 
District of Chester in the full and just sum of two  lawful money of this state to 
be paid to the said PETER WYLIE or his successors, ordinaries of this District, or 
there certain attorney or as signs. To which payment well and truly be made, we 
bind ourselves, and every of us, our and every every of our heirs, executors and 
administrators for the whole, and in the whole, jointly and severally, firmly by 
these presents.

Sealed with our seals and dated the 30th day of October in the year of Our Lord 
1848.

THE CONDITION OF THE ABOVE OBLIGATION IS SUCH that if the above bound JOHN ROBINSON
administrator of the goods and chattels and credits of JAMES ROBINSON deceased to 
make a true and perfect inventory of all and singular the goods chattels and 
credits of the deceased which have or shall come to the hands possession or 
knowledge of the said JOHN ROBINSON or into the hands or possession of any other 
person or persons for him and the same so made, do exhibit into the said Court of 
ordinary, when he shall be there in two required, and such goods, chattels and 
credits do well and truly administer according to law, and to make it just true 
account of his acting and doings there in when required by the said court and all 
the rest of the said goods chattels and credits which will be found remaining upon 
the account of the said Administration, the same being first allowed by the said 
Court, shall deliver and pay unto such persons respectively as are entitled to the 
Same by law, and if it should be here after appear that any last will and testament
was made by the said deceased, and the same be proved in court, the then and then 
the executor is obtain a certificate of the probate thereof, and the said JOHN 
ROBINSON do in such case, if required, render and deliver up the said letters of 
administration, then this obligation to be void or else to remain in full force.

JOHN L ROBINSON 
THOMAS C PARK 
ALLEN MAYFIELD 

Sealed and delivered in the presence of 

PETER WYLIE ordinary
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State of South Carolina 
Chester District 

by PETER WYLIE Esquire ordinary of Chester District.

Whereas JOHN S. ROBINSON has applied to me for letters of administration, on all 
and singular the goods and chattels, rights and credits of JAMES ROBINSON late of 
the District of for said deceased. 

These are there for to cite an admonish all and singular, the kindred and creditors
of the said deceased, to be an appear before me, at our next ordinaries court for 
the said District, to be holding at Chester Courthouse on the 30th day of October 
instant to show cause, if any, why the said Administration should not be granted. 

Given under my hand and seal the 16th day of October in the year of Our Lord, 1848 
and in the 73rd year of American independence.

PETER WYLIE ordinary Chester District

Read this day by PAUL A. M. WILLIAMS at New Hope, October 20th [United Methodist 
Church]
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State of South Carolina
Chester District 

BY PETER WYLIE ordinary up Chester District. 

These are to authorize and empower you, or any three or four of you, whose names 
are here under written, to repair to all such parts and places within the state as 
you shall be directed unto by John S Robinson administrator of JOHN S. ROBINSON 
deceased, wheresoever any of the said goods and chattels are, or do remain within 
the sad parts and places, and which shall be shown on to you by the said JOHN S. 
ROBINSON and their view and appraise all and every the said goods and chattels, 
being first duly sworn, to make a true and perfect inventory and appraisement there
a and to cause the same to be returned under your hands, or any three or four of 
you, unto the said John S Robinson on or before the 1st Monday of January next.

Witness PETER WYLIE Esquire ordinary of the said District, 4th day of November in 
the year of Our Lord 1848 and in the 73rd year of American independence.

PETER WYLIE ordinary York District

TWO MISTERS: THOMAS C. PARKS, ALLEN MAYFIELD, JAMES DARBY, JOHN DARBY,

LITTLETON HILL, Esquire

Memorandum. That on the 23rd day of December in the year of Our Lord 1848 
personally appeared before me LITTLETON HILL, one of the magistrates for said 
District, JOHN DARBY, JAMES DARBY, and THOMAS PARKS, being three of the appraisers 
appointed to appraise the goods and chattels of JAMES ROBINSON, late, of Chester 
District, deceased the being duly sworn sworn made oath that they would make a just
and true appraisement of all and singular the goods and chattels of the said JAMES 
ROBINSON deceased as shall be produced by JOHN S. ROBINSON administrator of the 
estate of the said deceased, and that they would return the same certified under 
their hands, unto the said JOHN S. ROBINSON on or before the first Monday in 
January next.

JOHN DARLEY
JAMES DARLEY
THOMAS C. PARK

Sworn the day in your above written before me LITTLETON HILL, magistrate.
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South Carolina 
Chester District 

To PETER WYLIE ordinary of said District.

The petition of JOHN S. ROBINSON show with that his brother JAMES ROBINSON lately 
died intestate having some estate on which administration must be, your petitioner 
therefore prays letters of administration be granted him on said estate and your 
petitioner will ever pray 

October 16th 1848 
JOHN S. ROBINSON
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Transcribed from original documents by Brent R. Brian & Martha M. Brian.

This document and others can be found on our website:

BMGEN

We claim COPYLEFT on the documents that we publish that are our original work.

COPYLEFT “rules” can be reviewed on the web site:

GNU Free Documentation License

In short, use what you like.  But if you use our stuff, mention us as the source.
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